
20 December 2022 
 

Dear Hansard,  

 

I would like to make a correction to a remark I made at Report Stage of the Levelling Up and Regeneration 
Bill on 13 December 2022 which was recorded in Volume 724.  
 
During my remarks to the House (Volume 724, Column 960) I said: “We are committing to consulting on the 
issue. We propose to consult early in the new year. Following that consultation, we hope to bring in some 
legislation, if that is the result of the consultation. There is a very tight timetable both for that and the 
registration scheme, and the registration scheme will be coming through in autumn.” 
 
I should have instead said that: “We propose to consult early in the new year. Following that consultation, 
we hope to bring in some legislation, if that is the result of the consultation. There is a very tight timetable 
for both that and the registration scheme, we intend to lay the legislation for the planning use class change 
in Autumn 2023, subject to the outcome of the consultation.” 
 
I am copying this letter to Tim Farron MP. A copy of this letter will be placed in the Libraries of both Houses. 
 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
 
 
 

RT HON LUCY FRAZER KC MP 
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